
HFSC Spring 2015 Newsletter  1 

Hayfield Farm Swim Club  

Newsletter - Spring 2015 

 May 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Winter Is OVER! 

Welcome to our returning and new 

members for the 2015 season! 

Opening Day is SATURDAY, MAY 

16, 2015. 

 

Pool Clean Up Day 
 
Thanks to all who came out for Pool Clean-Up Day on 
May 2, 2015.  We had a large turnout of members, 
Cub Scouts and Girl Scouts. There were over 30 tasks 
that needed to be accomplished. I am happy to report 
that everything was completed on the list. The pool 
looks great and we are ready for another great 
season. If your family worked a minimum of 2 hours, 
you should have received your guest passes in the 
mail last week.   Your hard work is greatly 
appreciated! 
-Mark Burnell, Maintenance Chair 

HAYFIELD HAS THE BEST POOL STAFF 
AROUND! 

 
We look forward to the 2015 pool season.  We will have the 
following staff leadership this year 
 

Manager:   Phil Hartman 

Assistant Managers: Megan von Kolnitz 
Jack Ribble  
Jamie Potts 

 
We will have a new point of sale system and gift cards 
available for snack bar purchases.  You will also see some 
changes at the pool after a busy off season of upgrades and 
repairs.   
 
Please remember your pool staff is there to ensure your 
health safety while using the pool.  We would like you to bring 
any issues you have with pool operations to the attention of 
the management, and you are always welcome to let us know 
at the info@hayfieldpool.com address.  Stop in and say hi to 
our staff! 
 
Looking forward to a great year! 

- Tom Ryan, Operations Chair 

Remember your Keytags! 
 
Our updated check-in systems using the keytags was very 
successful last year.  If you have your keytags from last 
year, you will use them for entry and exiting the pool again 
this year.   
 
If you are a new member or a member who has not yet 
picked up your keytags, please ask to speak with a 
manager when you go to the pool.  The manager on duty 
will get your picture into our check-in database, explain the 
keytag process, and have you sign for your keytags., Each 
member on your membership has been assigned a keytag 
(yes, even the babies) and needs a picture in our system. 
 
There is no cost for the initial keytag.  Replacement keytags 
are $1 each.  Ask the guard at the front desk for a 
Replacement Keytag form to order replacement keytags 
 
Note:  Any keytag that was NOT renewed this year has 
been removed from the check-in system and cannot be 
used for entry into the pool. 

 

E-MAIL 
 

THANK YOU to those members who have allowed us to 
communicate via email.   Our postage costs continue to go 
down!  Please remember to keep your mailing address and 
email address CURRENT so we can get in touch with you! 
Our email address remains: info@hayfieldpool.com 

 
NOTE:  If you have not received an email from us this year, 
please email info@hayfieldpool.com so we can verify that 
we have the correct email in our records. 

PLEASE “DRIVE FRIENDLY” THROUGH THE 
NEIGHBORHOOD 

 

Please remember to drive slowly through the 
Hayfield Farm community on your way to and from 

the pool.  The speed limit in Hayfield Farm is 
25MPH.  Thank you for your consideration to our 

friends and neighbors. 

mailto:info@hayfieldpool.com
mailto:info@hayfieldpool.org
mailto:info@hayfieldpool.org
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C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S  

Please check the website: www.hayfieldpool.com   or look at 

the updated calendar at the front desk for additional events 
throughout the year and for pool closing times for our events: 
 
Raft nights will be back this year!  Check the website for dates. 
 

MAY  

SA 5/16 POOL OPENING DAY – NOON 

 

JUNE 

M 6/15 B Meet.  Pool Closes at 4pm 

M 6/29 B Meet.  Pool Closes at 4pm 

T 6/30 Dive Meet.  Pool Closes at 5pm 

 

JULY 

T 7/7 Dive Meet.  Pool Closes at 5 

W 7/8 Relay Carnival.  Pool Closes at 2pm 

SA 7/11 A Meet.  Pool Opens at 12pm 

M 7/13 B Meet.  Pool Closes at 4pm 

T 7/14 Dive Meet.  Pool Closes at 5:00 pm 

F 7/17 Main Pool area used for  

Swim Pep Rally 6:15-7:45pm 

SA 7/18 A Meet.  Pool Opens at 12:00 pm 

 

SEPTEMBER 

SA 9/12 Adult Party/Crabfeast (not finalized) 

SU 9/13 Closing Day – Dog Swim! 

 

October   Annual General Membership Meeting 

Hayfield Elementary Cafeteria  

7:30 pm. (tentative) 

 
Please keep referring to the updated calendar at the front desk 
and on our website:  www.hayfieldpool.com  for additional 
event information and possible changes. This list is subject to 
change. 

 

Things are looking spiffy down at 
the pool!  Check out our new roof, 
refinished walls, and new partitions 
and counters in the bath-house!  We 
have a new, automated pump,  
re-invigorated filters & new 
chemical storage! Check out our 
new basketball hoop, too! 
 
 

POOL HOURS – 2015 

May 16 - June 18  

M-F, 3-8 p.m.  

Saturdays/Sundays/ Memorial Day, 12 noon - 8pm 

June 19- July 24 

(July 4 - 11am- 7pm) 

M-F, 12 noon - 9pm  

Saturdays/Sundays, 11am - 9pm 

July 25 - September 7 

M-F, 11am - 8pm  

Saturdays/Sundays/Labor Day, 11am - 8pm 

September 8 – 13 

T-F, 3pm - 8pm  

Saturdays/Sundays, 11am - 8pm 

(Note: On 9/12, the pool will close at 3:30pm for our annual 

End of Season social.  On 9/13, the pool will close at 6pm to 

allow for our Annual Dog Swim 6-8pm) 

 
These hours are subject to change. 

YOUR NVSL SWIM AND DIVE TEAMS! 

~~~THE HAYFIELD SEAHAWKS~~~ 

 
Come join the swim and dive team! The Hayfield 

Farm Swim and Dive Teams are ready to begin 

another great season of fun, fast swimming and 

sportsmanship!  The swimmers and divers who 

proudly call themselves the “Hayfield Seahawks” 

compete in the Northern Virginia Swim League 

(NVSL) with other swim and dive teams in the 

surrounding communities and across Northern VA. 
 
Both the swim and dive teams had fun, competitive 

seasons in 2014. This season, the swim team has 

moved to Division 12. The dive team is in competitive 

Division 3.  One of the highlights of the 2014 season 

for both teams was participation in a swim-a-thon 

fundraiser, where the team raised over $6,000 for 

the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society! 
  
All Hayfield pool members are welcome to join the 

swim or dive teams, there is also a learn-to-swim 

program called Mini Hawks for swimmers who are not 

quite ready for the competitive team. To register for 

Mini Hawks, swimmers must be four years old as of 

June 1, 2015.  

 

Registration for Swim, Dive and Mini Hawks can be 

turned in at the front desk starting May 16.  Forms are 

available on the Hayfield Swim website 

(www.hayfieldswim.org).  If you have questions or 

need additional information, please contact the team reps 

Len Farrell or Clint Pearson (swim) and Donna Fillman 

(dive) at hayfieldswim@gmail.com 

 
More information can be found on the team web 

site: www.hayfieldswim.org.  The website is updated 

throughout the season, so check it out for the latest 

information! 

http://www.hayfieldpool.com/
http://www.hayfieldpool.com/
mailto:hayfieldswim@gmail.com
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YOUR 2015 POOL BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
Susan Grunder – President 
Mel Huffmann - Vice President 

Brad Farrell - Secretary 
Stephen Redhead - Treasurer 
Thomas Ryan - Operations Committee Chair 
Elke McLaren - Membership Committee Chair 
Mark Burnell - Maintenance Committee Chair 
Kim Wilson - Swim/Dive Committee Chair 
VACANT - Social Committee Chair 
 
To contact any Board Member: info@hayfieldpool.com 

 
 
 
 
 

SOCIAL ACTIVITIES 
 

  
Beverly Watson, our Social Chair, has had to step down 
due to personal and profession obligations.  Bev has 
served on the Board for 4 years and her assistance and 
dedication will be missed.   
 
Our pool usually has an active social calendar.   
Without a Social Chair, we will be unable to enjoy 
wonderful family and adult parties that so many of us 
look forward to and that allow our community to truly 
thrive.   If you are interested in serving as Social Chair 
for our 2015 season, please send an email to 
info@hayfieldpool.com.  
 
Social events and closings will be announced at the 
pool and on the website:  www.hayfieldpool.com  
 
 
 

Want the latest-up-to-date info on 
HFSC?  Check out our website!  

WWW.HAYFIELDPOOL.COM 

Email us: 

info@hayfieldpool.com 

Website: 

www.hayfieldpool.com 
 

Please check with website often for announcements and dates 

 

OTHER FEES 
Guest Fees: Age 3 and under are free, Ages 4 and above are $5.00. There is no distinction 
between a swimming and non- swimming guest. 
Houseguest: A 1-week pass is $10/person; $25/family or a 1-month pass is $25/person, 

$50/family. 

Caregiver/Nanny Pass: (Non-pool-member who cares for member’s children) A summer 
caregiver pass is $25. The caregiver's own children are $25/child. Caregiver may not bring a 
non-member child who is not a member of the immediate family; caregiver may not visit 
pool without member's child. 
Child-care Provider: (pool member who provides child care for non-member children) for 
a 1-month pass pays $20/child, or $50/child for the summer. 

Pavilion Reservation Fee: A $25 refundable reservation 

fee is required to reserve either of the two large pavilions. 
Members need to come to the pool IN PERSON to fill 
out/turn in a Pool Party Guest List Form to sign up for 
the party reservation. In the event of a "no show," the 
deposit will not be returned. We receive multiple requests 
for same day/same time and we have occasional no 
shows.  Lifeguards are scheduled based on the 
anticipated number of guests during the day and 
additional staff may be required for your party’s confirmed 
number‟. 
 
Forms: Can be downloaded from the Operations page 

at:  http://www.hayfieldpool.com/operations.html . 

DIAPER COVERS REQUIRED 

The well-dressed baby or toddler at the Hayfield Pool MUST wear a tight-fitting plastic or rubber liner over his/her diaper. 

Parents/Childcare providers, please remind your older children of the importance of using the bathroom BEFORE they get 

in the pool – let’s avoid pool-closing “accidents” 

ATTENTION DOG 

WALKERS 
 

Please be sure to clean up 

after your pet, especially on 

the lawn in front of the pool 

and the area at the end of 

Hayfield Road behind the 

barricade.   

 

If you know of individuals 

who walk down by the pool, 

please let them know to help 

us out.  IT IS A COUNTY 

LAW TO CLEAN UP! 

mailto:info@hayfieldpool.org
mailto:info@hayfieldpool.com
http://www.hayfieldpool.com/
mailto:info@hayfieldpool.org
http://www.hayfieldpool.com/
http://www.hayfieldpool.com/operations.html

